

Pleasant Valley Cubs Board Meeting:

April 10th, 2016

Attending Members:

Ashley George, Sophia Izzo, Buddy Stephani, Stephanie Rath, Erin Hnat, Pat Guerrisi, Mike Hower, Andrea Hower, Dave Admaski, Gerilynn Magluilo, Debbie Healey, Michael Kaiser, Chris Deleo, Dana DeLeo, Rueben Bartholomew, Neil Roberti, Erin Maxwell, Jamie Keyes, John O'Niel, Angelo DeLuzio, Dana DeLeo, Johnathan Smith. Michael Harris, Frank Lucarello, Danielle Musselman, Johnathan Smith, Neil Roberti, Amanda Flyte, John Anderson.

President- Ashley George

Had no report.

Vice-President: Pat Guerrisi

Pat called the Meeting to order at 6:35pm. Mike Hower amended the March meeting minutes, under new business that July 29th will not be a rain make up day but the 5th day of camp. Meeting Minutes were approved by Mike Kaiser, Seconded by Chris Deleo. Meeting announced the league has changed the 130's squad to two subdivisions to reduce the age gap in the 130's squad. The final vote will take place on 3/23/16. Pat also announced the flags level changes were voted down and will remain the same as years past. The only change is a 1minute play clock in addition to 2 coaches on the field after the 4th game.

Secretary: Stephanie Rath

Reminder to please sign in by printing your name. Important to received credit for attendance for both by-law voting and nominations at end of year.

Database Coordinator: Tara Shaffer

Tara was not present. Stephanie Announced that the Penn state forms on table tonight are for Cheer Participants only. There are Football player forms are available online. All payments are due by May 15th. Reminder tomorrow night is in-person computerized registration from 5:30-8pm at the High School. Any coach needing a clearance code please see Tara.

Treasurer: Sophia Izzo

Sophia supplied all with a detailed report. Main account has: \$551.66, ESSA savings \$12947.53 Total: \$13499.19. Registration is up and running, those deposits will be received in 2-3 weeks. 2 2015 members are not permitted to sign up on line until past due balances are resolved. Treasures report was approved by Erin Maxwell seconded by Dana DeLeo.

Cheer Coordinator: Erin Hnat

Erin reminded anyone who wished to sign-up for a head or assistant coach to please do so online. After the deadline all head coaches will be selected by a board vote.

Football Coordinator: Buddy Stephani

Buddy reminded everyone to apply for their clearances if you wish to coach this season. They are free, if you need a voucher code to please see Tara. They take a few weeks to get back so please do not wait. Buddy also let everyone know that the High school will have a camp in June it will be run by the High School coaching staff. Coach Twig invited cubs coaches to sit in on a practice or two with notice to see how they run theirs if coaches would like some ideas. 5 helmets were rejected by riddell for recertification. Lastly Buddy announced we are looking to revamp cubs camp, if anyone has any ideas please contact him. There was a meeting held earlier in the evening to discuss.

The League Report:

130's 6th grade team will be approved. Most teams are going with the 6th grade teams with a couple having both levels. Mike Hower asked if the OT rules will be addressed, Pat stated that has been brought up. The Golf outing has been set for June 17th. They are still looking for sponsors.

Old Business:

Angelo Deluzio questioned the if there was an option to hold a kid back a level if he just is not ready to move up, physically and athletically. Pat answered it is a league desicion to not allow it, However that was the motivation behind the new 130's split.

Mike Hower asked about anyone's participation to help change camp, Tara announced 2 people responded.

Mike Hower questioned about starting conditioning up for pre-season work-outs, Tara announced that it will be held outside of Cubs, not a Cub's function and maybe options if anyone wishes to organize it.

New Business

Changes to By Law Voting:

Article II Membership Section 5 Participation, Letter B- Passed

Article II Membership Section 3 Athlete Registration Letter F. Remove. – Passed

Article II Membership Section 6 Background check Letter B- Passed

Article V Section 2 Assistant Coaches- Passed

The Next Board meeting will be held on Tuesday May 10th, 2016, the location is yet to be determined.

The Meeting was motioned to adjourn at 7:21pm By Amanda Flyte, seconded by John Smith.